
Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes 
Monday, October 5, 2015 

6:30 PM 
 
Meeting was called to order at 6:30 PM. 
 
Present: Landon DeWitt, Dan MacDonald, John DeWitt, Belvia MacDonald, and Bob Gerber 
 
The Selectmen approved the minutes of September 21, 2015.       (3-0) 
 
Selectmen approved and signed Town Warrant #20 in the amount of $22,360.77.    (3-0) 
 
Selectmen approved and signed School Payroll #6 in the amount of $10,354.01.    (3-0) 
 
The Treasurer, Belvia MacDonald, reported on working on school and town information 
and is having someone from the State come to help her with it.  The school and town  
reporting information has to been sent in separately and Belvia sent it in all together.   
Because it’s on the warrant together Belvia thought it could be sent into the State  
together and it can’t.   
 
The town rent folders may still be with Bill and Brenda Clark.  Landon will check with them. 
 
Bob Gerber reported on fire department information gathered by him and Paul Lewis.   
They are still looking for someone to come down and help us out periodically.  John will  
follow-up on a lead they have.  Bob also talked about FEMA maps and proposed changes 
to the Town’s Zoning Ordinance.   
 
Alison Richardson sent in an EMS (Emergency Medical Services) Report.  The report  
included several things including the State Inspector came and found everything in order.   
There was also a volunteer community service day to help clean up the fire house.   
 
The Selectmen talked about getting the plow trucks off the Island for repairs and back on the 
Island and how to arrange which barges to do it with.   
 
John reported on the Miss Lizzie House rental.  There would be a change in renters  
after October 24th.   
 
The meeting adjourned at 7:50 PM. 
 
The next meeting is scheduled for Monday, October 19, 2015, at 6:30 PM. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
John DeWitt, Third Selectman 
 
__________________ ____________________  ____________________ 


